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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Heriberto Robles <hrobles@enviro-tox.com>
Sent: Monday, October 24, 2016 12:52 PM
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Cc: Kyle S. Flory
Subject: Risk Assessment Work Plan for site located at 6701-6707 Shellmound Street in Emeryville
Attachments: PAS HHRA Work Plan Review letter.pdf; ATT00001.htm

Hi Mr. Detterman and Ms. Roe:  
 
I have completed review of the Human Health Risk Assessment Work Plan for the referenced site.  I believe the 
Work Plan is complete as is and it meets EPA and DTSC risk assessment guidance and requirements.  A formal 
letter summarizing my review is attached.  Please give me a call or send me a note if you have any comments or 
questions. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Heriberto Robles, M.S., Ph.D., D.A.B.T. 
Enviro-Tox Services, Inc. 
20 Corporate Park, Suite 220 
Irvine, California  92606 
hrobles@enviro-tox.com 
ph:  949-387-0700 
 
The information contained in this e-mail, and any attachments hereto, is intended only for use by the 
addressee(s) named herein and may contain legally privileged and/or confidential information. If you are not the 
intended recipient of this e-mail, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, copying or use of 
the contents of this e-mail, and any attachments hereto, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in 
error, please immediately notify me by reply email and permanently delete the original and any copy of this e-
mail and any printout thereof. 
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October 16, 2016 
 
Mr. Mark Detterman 
Ms. Dilan Roe 
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, 2nd Floor 
Alameda, California  94502 

         
Subject:  Review of Human Health Risk Assessment Work Plan, 6701-6707 Shellmound 

Street, Emeryville, California 
 
Dear Mr. Detterman and Ms. Roe: 
 
Enviro-Tox Services, Inc. (Enviro-Tox) has reviewed the “Human Health Risk Assessment 
Work Plan, 6701-6707 Shellmound Street, Emeryville, California.”   The Work Plan was 
prepared by SLR International Corporation of Oakland, California and is dated October 2016.  
The Work Plan presents the methodology proposed to be used in the assessment of potential 
health risks posed by residual chemicals identified in soil, soil gas and groundwater under the 
referenced site. 
 
Enviro-Tox has reviewed the Work Plan with emphasis on the data, methodology, and 
parameters proposed to be used to estimate potential health risks posed by the site.  Minor 
grammatical or typographical errors that do not affect the evaluation have not been noted. 
 
It is Enviro-Tox’s opinion that the Work Plan was prepared following risk assessment guidance 
established by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and the California Department of 
Toxic Substances Control.  Enviro-Tox believes that the Work Plan is complete as presented and 
we do not have any comments or suggestions for improvement.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to review the Work Plan.  If you have any questions or comments, 
please do not hesitate to call me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
Enviro-Tox Services, Inc. 
 

 
 
Heriberto Robles, Ph.D., D.A.B.T. 
Principal Toxicologist 
 

Cc:  Mr. Kyle S. Flory, PES Environmental, Inc., Novato, California 


